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ANGEL TREE - EACH ORNAMENT IS FOR A CHILD IN NEED

drawing, coloring or painting. 
Rotarian Bob Feid reminds that in many cases this is the only thing a 

child may receive during the holiday season.   
Residents may select an ornament from the Angel Tree and return with 

that wrapped gift by Wednesday, December 20. 
ABOUT ROTARY 

Rotary International is a nonpolitical and nonsectarian organization 
open to all people regardless of race, color, creed, religion, gender, or 
political preference. There are 35,000 clubs dedicated to bringing together 
business and professional leaders to provide humanitarian services, 
encourage high ethical standards in all vocations, and to advance goodwill 
and peace around the world. 

To learn more about the local Florham Park Rotary, guests are welcome 
to join a weekly Rotary breakfast meeting at the Florham Park Diner at 
182 Ridgedale Ave.  Meetings are 7:47 a.m. to 8:50 a.m. every Friday. 

For more information and to learn about other community projects and 
Florham Park Rotarians, visit FlorhamParkRotary.com or email 
Membership Chair George Gregor at  ggregor@florhamparkrotary.com or 
Sergeant-at-Arms Peter Nicolas at pnicolas@florhamparkrotary.com.

(above) Rotarians Peter Nicolas, Betty O'Brien, Bob Feid, the Angel 
Tree will be at the Florham Park Post Office until December 20.

Courtesy photo

Florham Park Rotary Club 
Florham Park and surrounding community 

residents once again have the opportunity to have 
a positive impact on the lives of area children in 
need through the Florham Park Rotary Angel 
Tree.  

The Angel Tree was decorated and placed at 
the Florham Park Post Office at 187 Columbia 
Turnpike on Friday, Nov. 25 and will remain until 
December 20. 

Coordinated through the East Morris office of 
the state Division of Child Protection and 
Permanency, formerly known as the DYFS child 
welfare agency, local children’s gift wishes are 
written on each ornament and hung on the tree. 

“The people of Florham Park do a fantastic 
job,” shared Florham Park Rotary President 
Simone Campbell, who helped to organize the 
annual event.  “Some of these gifts are real needs, 
like diapers or a winter coat.  Some of them, the 
people of Florham Park really go above and 
beyond. I remember one year a kid asked for a 
mountain bike and somebody bought him a 
mountain bike.” 

He said about 100 or more ornaments hang 
from the tree each year – a reminder that even in 
a wealthy area like eastern Morris County, there 
are many children and families in need. 

He encouraged residents to visit the Post 
Office, take a look at the Angel Tree, and see 
which gift request strikes them. 

A few examples from previous years of what 
children have asked for are: 

2-year-old male – Winter coat, hat, gloves, 
scarf, boots, learning/coloring activity books, 
tactile leap pad, educational toys, ShopRite gift 
card for groceries; 

13-month-old male – Diapers (size 5), Baby 
Shark toys, Crayola color wonder markers/sets, 
bath/shower markers/crayons, balls; 

5-year-old female – Hannah Montana dolls, 
toys, kitchen toys, anything with unicorns, age-
appropriate books (she loves to be read to), 
anything for pretend play; 

12-year-old female – Clothing (girls size 7/8), 
nail polish kit, sneakers (girls 7), hygiene items, 
winter coat, boots, hat, glove, scarf, anything for 
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SEND US YOUR NEWS 
Do you have a community service that you 

need help publicizing? Did you or someone 
you know accomplish something amazing? 
We are interested in hearing about your latest 
achievement (accomplishment, honor, award, 
etc.), send us your news!  
Email: editor@rennamedia.com 

ADVERTISING 
Joe Renna: 908-447-1295 

joerenna@rennamedia.com

Find us on online: rennamedia.com 
facebook.com/ Florham Park Press

908-251-9441 
Mrhandyman.com 

License number: 13VH09897400

- NO JOB TOO SMALL - 
- 100% SERVICE GUARANTEE - 

- 2500+ POSITIVE ONLINE REVIEWS -

10% DISCOUNT
On labor only, materials not included. Cannot be combined with other offers. Exp. 12/31/22.

locally owned since 1984 

www.vdsnj.com 
facebook.com/vdsnj 
email: ira@vdsnj.com 
908-964-4004 
406 Chestnut St. • Union, NJ 07083

• Video Tape Transfers • DVD & FlashDuplication 
• High Speed Photo & Slide Scanning

LET LOVE IGNITE - HOUSE DECORATING CONTEST
Halos for Angels, a Florham Park 501(c)3 

charity, is sponsoring “Let Love Ignite,” their 
annual holiday house decorating contest to raise 
funds for local families in need due to a sudden 
tragedy. A cash prize will be awarded to the 
winner of the contest on January 4th - the amount 
determined by the number of entries. Decorate 
the front of your home to showcase your spirit of 
love this holiday season. A photo submission is 
required and due no later than December 28th 
along with the application and  tax deductible 

entry fee of $50.  Visit their website at 
halosforangels.org to enter.   

From December 29 to January 3, all members 
of the community are invited to vote for their 
favorite decorated house by going to 
halosforangels.org, go to the events tab, and click 
on “Let Love Ignite Contest.” Each house photo 
will be uploaded to the website for review by the 
community-at-large.  This is a wonderful 
opportunity to create a family activity and help 
those in need during the holiday season.
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LOCAL AUTHOR BOOK SIGNING 
Submitted by Dr Barbara B Tamburro

Local author Elizabeth Hunt will be signing 
her newly published book, “When Life Begins 
and Ends: Reflections on Healing and Rising 
Above Loss,” a collection of prose and poetry 
reflecting her own experiences dealing with 
debilitating grief and loneliness after the passing 
of both her parents by the age of 21, and her 
journey towards acceptance, healing and peace.  

As a young girl, Lizzy was an avid volunteer 
with Halos For Angels (HFA), a Florham Park 
based charity that supports those who suffer a 
sudden tragedy, never imagining that she and her 
three siblings would soon become recipients of 
the same organization for which she volunteered.  
With the launch of the charity in 2010, Lizzy was 
among a group of children who designed the logo 
for Halos. She worked at the annual Fright Factor 
helping as an actress/makeup artist and in various 

capacities at fund raising events. Upon 
graduation, she was the recipient of the Akhouri 
Foundation Scholarship presented at the annual 
HFA Gala.   

On December 3, from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m., at 
Holy Family Church, 1 Lloyd Road, Florham 
Park, meet Elizabeth at her table in the 
auditorium during the Annual Holy Family 
Christmas Craft Show where she will have books 
for purchase. Proceeds at the signing will benefit 
Halos For Angels. Her book may also be 
purchased on amazon at 
amazon.com/dp/BOB6XMWKFT. You can find 
Liz and her writings on Instagram at @lizunlost. 
Her inspirational story will warm the reader’s 
heart. 

To find out more about Halos For Angels, Inc 
. visit their website at halosforangels.org.

(above) Elizabeth Hunt

When working with 
P&G Admissions Advisors,  
students discover colleges  

that are academically,  
socially and financially  

the “right fit”.  
 

To learn more about 
the services we offer, 

please visit our website at 
www.pgadmissions.net.  

 
Contact us  

for a free consult at 
pgadmissionsadvisors 

@gmail.com

Learn at your own pace with customized sessions.  
Private lessons conducted via Skype, Facetime, etc.  
Sample my playing on Instagram & Soundcloud:  
Search "PJ Cotroneo Band". For information, contact: 

Guitar LessonsV I R T U A L

ONE-ON-ONE 
60 MINUTE INSTRUCTION  $45

PJ Cotroneo 908-380-8438 
pj@pjcotroneoband.com

BFA. The New School-NYC 
MFA, Rutgers-Newark 
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GIRL SCOUTS THANK 
LEGIONNAIRES

Submitted by Maryann Doherty 
American Legion Post #43 Commander Joe 

Nester and Past Commander Bob Holtz accepted 
“Thank You for Your Service” cards and red, 
white and blue decorations for the Post Home 
from leader, Ginny Houle, of Girl Scout Troop # 
60561, sponsored by St. Joseph’s Catholic 
Church in Hillsborough, N. J. 

Ginny has been a member of Auxiliary Unit 
#43 since birth and volunteers at the church as a 
Girl Scout leader and a CCD teacher for special 
needs children. The Legionnaires were also 
happy to accept home baked brownies for their 
enjoyment after the Veterans’ Day Services held 
on 11/11/22.

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 3RD, 
10 AM – 4 PM 

Gym Holy Family, Lloyd Ave, Florham Park 
60+ vendors, holiday music,  
refreshments for purchase.  

FREE ADMISSION. 
Any questions or for table reservation 
information, please contact Jennifer 

201.486.7925 or Jennifer.buneta@gmail.com

HOLY FAMILY  
CRAFT FAIR

TREE LIGHTING ON 
DECEMBER 2

All residents are invited to attend the Annual 
Tree Lighting Ceremony at the Florham Park 
Community Center. The event will be held 
Friday, December 2nd beginning at  6:30 p.m.. 
Hope you can attend and participate in this time 
honored tradition in Florham Park. Immediately 
following the Tree Lighting Ceremony, pictures 
with Santa, sponsored by Regal Bank, will begin 
promptly at 7:00 p.m. Pictures will be taken by 
David Kramer Photography. Lite refreshments 
will be served.

MENORAH LIGHTING ON 
DECEMBER 20

The Florham Park Annual Menorah Lighting 
will take place on Tuesday, December 20 at 6 
p.m. The menorah is located in front of the 
Gazebo at 111 Ridgedale Ave. in Florham Park. 
The ceremony will be celebrated by Cantor 
Jonathan Comisar, spiritual leader of 
Congregation Beth Torah in Florham Park, who 
will lead the community in lighting the Hanukkah 
candle with the assistance of the children from 
Congregation Beth Torah's Religious School. 
Rabbi Shalom Lubin, of Chabad of SE Morris 
County, will also participate in the ceremony.  

The lighting of the Hanukkah Menorah is 
always a festive occasion and we always enjoy 
the singing of songs and of course the eating the 
traditional "latkes". It is a fun evening for all. 
Hope to see you there! All are welcome!

908-607-3211 
AIPMobilityPlus.com

Stay in the home and 
community you love!

STAIR LIFTS 
GRAB BARS • RAMPS
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HANUKAH:  A HOLIDAY OF LIGHTS AND MIRACLES
TV commercials are filled with the sounds and 
traditions of Christmas. 

But regardless of where Hanukah falls in the 
calendar, I would suggest the following four 
reasons why Hanukah is a ‘major’ Jewish 
holiday and has lessons for both Jews and our 
non-Jewish neighbors to learn from share: 
1. Hanukah represents the first victory in human 

history for religious freedom. Had the Jewish 
Maccabees not won their war with the 
Greek/Syrian kingdom, Judaism may have 
died out and Christianity and Islam, both of 
which have roots in Judaism, may never have 
developed. The Jewish people celebrate the 
value for all of us to celebrate our respective 
religious traditions. 

2. Hanukah teaches us religious tolerance and to 
celebrate diversity and pluralism. As America 
becomes more diverse and welcomes citizens 
of many different religions from around the 
world, we learn from each other and how 
much we have in common. 

3. Hanukah reinforces the ability and 
opportunity of each minority to teach, learn 
and celebrate its religious traditions and its 
principles and unique ethnic and religious 
identity while we all share and believe in the 
values of freedom and democracy. 

4. Hanukah reminds us of the modern-day 
miracles that we have participated in: the 
redemption of over one million Jews from 

the former Soviet Union who were not 
allowed to learn about their Jewish faith and 
practice Judaism while under Communist 
rule; the rescue and welcoming of over 
100,000 Jews from Ethiopia and the rescue 
and of endangered Jews and other Jewish 
communities around the world. We must 
always be prepared to deliver the few from 
the many, the weak from the mighty and the 
righteous from the wicked. 
Finally, I would like to share that the word 

“Hanukah” means ‘dedication’ and comes from 
the same Hebrew word as ‘education.’ Hanukah 
is about making sure that we maintain our 
Jewish identity, that we teach our children, the 
values, the history, the rich heritage which is 
ours to embrace and pass on to the next 
generation. May the lights of our Hanukah 
menorah symbolize our love for Judaism, our 
right to practice Judaism as a minority while at 
the same time, sharing symbols of light and the 
theme of miracles with those who celebrate 
Christmas even as all of us strive to make the 
world a better place. For our Jewish tradition has 
taught us this eternal message: “It is better to 
light one candle than to curse the darkness.”     
Happy Hanukah and Happy Holidays to all! 

Rabbi Paul Kerbel is the spiritual leader  
of Temple Beth El Mekor Chayim in Cranford  

and the current chair of the Cranford  
Clergy Council.

Submitted by Rabbi Paul David Kerbel 
Hanukah is a ‘major’ Jewish holiday. You 

might be surprised by that. Most rabbis and 
Jewish educators would say just the opposite, 
that Hanukah is a ‘minor’ Jewish holiday. From 
the perspective of religious Jewish law, 
Hanukah does not have the same religious 
significance of Rosh Hashanah (the Jewish New 
Year), Yom Kippur (our Day of Atonement and 
forgiveness), Passover (our Festival of 
Freedom), Shavuot (the holiday where we 
celebrate the revelation of the Five Books of 
Moses), and Sukkot (our Fall festival 
celebrating the end of the summer harvest and 
our relationship with God). 

Hanukah is a ‘major’ Jewish holiday 
culturally and ethnically. One of the ways we 
can understand any religion is not just what the 
religion ‘teaches’ but what its followers actually 
observe and practice. More Jews observe 
Hanukah than any other ritual, other than 
participating in a Passover Seder. Part of 
Hanukah’s ‘popularity’ is that it falls in the 
Jewish calendar between Thanksgiving and 
Christmas. 

Hanukah represents a powerful response to 
the feelings of exclusion and of being a minority 
in the larger Christian culture of America and 
allows members of the Jewish community to 
celebrate its own traditions and be proud of the 
Jewish heritage even as the airwaves, malls and 
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Today’s Solution to Yesterday’s Pollution

      Call: 908.964.2717 
www.OilTankSolutions.com 
Located in Kenilworth, NJ

We are your professional environmental 
contractor with over 40 years of experience!

OIL TANK REMOVAL 
WINTER SPECIAL $1,495

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL 
ALL PHASES OF ELECTRICAL WORK 
• FIXTURES • OUTLETS • PANEL CHANGE  
• SECURITY • HIGHHATS • CEILING FANS

WIRED RITE 
ELECTRICAL SERVICE

201-600-3530

Free 
Estimates

Senior 
Citizen  

Discount

24 Hour 
Emergency Service

FLINTLOCKS SCOUTER GROUP LIVES BY THE SCOUT LAWS
volunteer in the Scouting Program. They usually 
provide approximately 5,000 hours of volunteer 
skilled labor every year, saving the Council close 
to $250,000 of labor costs. 

In the past, the Flintlocks have built cabins, 
picnic tables, painted the dining hall, built the 
archery range, built all the structures at the 
waterfront, financed, built and equipped the 
STEM Lab at Allamuchy Scout Reservation, 
financed and built an addition to the Wink Dousa 
Cabin, and repaired damage to camp structures. 

In addition to building structures and doing 
repairs and maintenance, they also volunteer at 
many Council programs throughout the year. One 
popular program for Cub Scouts for which the 
Flintlocks volunteer is called “For the Birds”. 
The children learn about birds and build 
birdhouses and bird feeders. 

The Facebook Page is “Flintlocks”. Guests are 
always welcome. For more information contact 
Secretary Dr. Michael Hart at 
drmhart@yahoo.com.

(above) The Flintlocks BSA, Inc. members showing the signs representing the 12 points of the 
Scout Law. They tease one member for always being seen with a coffee cup in his hand, so they 

made him a sign reading “coffee”. These signs will be posted at the Allamuchy Scout Reservation 
in Byram, NJ, located near Waterloo Village.

Courtesy photo

The Flintlocks, BSA, Inc. are a group of retired 
scouters who dedicate their time and talents to 
building and maintaining the scout camps of the 
Patriot’s Path Boy Scout Council in northern 
New Jersey. 

The group includes some tradesmen, but also 
professionals and volunteers of every 
background. Most are retired, but some still work 
full-time, and occasionally people volunteer to 
help for a day here or there. It is a very friendly 
group with great camaraderie and a good sense 
of humor. When one member reached age 100, 
they designated a parking spot reserved for “all 
Flintlocks over 100 years old”. Two other 
members are 90 years old, but they will have to 
wait a while before parking in that spot. 

The Flintlocks met for their Fall General 
Meeting on Thursday, October 20, 2022, at their 
workshop at Camp Winnebago in Rockaway, NJ. 
They reviewed the accomplishments of the 
previous year and discussed future projects the 
Council needs to have done. Some of the future 
projects include installing new windows in the 
dining hall, building a pavilion near the trading 
post, collecting Toys for Tots; and making craft 
kits and Pinewood Derby cars for special needs 
children. 

The Patriot’s Path Council of the Boy Scouts 
of America encompasses 5 counties in central and 
northern New Jersey: Middlesex; Morris, 
Somerset, Sussex, and Union. The Council 
website is ppcbsa.org. There are 11,000 scouts 
who use the camps in this council. 

In spite of their name, the Flintlocks have 
nothing to do with antique firearms, although 
some of the old guys are considered “antiques”. 
They meet every Thursday at Camp Winnebago, 
Rockaway, NJ, all year round, and guests are 
always welcome. They are organized as a 501c3 
nonprofit corporation. All of the members are 
registered with the BSA, take CPR and AED 
training, and are vaccinated for COVID. 

More than half of the Flintlocks have been 
awarded the prestigious Silver Beaver Award, 
which is the highest National Award for a 
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Quality Dumpster Rental Services
Galluzzo Brothers
COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL 

Short & Long term

RECYCLING SERVICE 
• WOOD, CONCRETE • ASPHALT  

• CARDBOARD • AND MORE 
GARBAGE REMOVAL SERVICE 

Municipal garbage removal 
& recycling services since 1998.

973-424-9640 
galluzzobrothers@aol.com 

galluzzobrothers.com 
24-hour Emergency Service Available.

NEW CUSTOMER DISCOUNT! 

$30 OFF 
With this coupon. One time discount for first time customers.  

Can’t be combined with other offeres. Expires 12/31/22
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Advertise  
in 1 or all  
24 towns

Online at RennaMedia.com  
and NJLocalinfo.com

RENNA MEDIA NEWSPAPER RATE SHEET 
WE MAIL 160,000 NEWSPAPERS MONTHLY! 
Tina Renna 908-418-5586 • tinarenna@rennamedia.com 
Joe Renna 908-447-1295 • joerenna@rennamedia.com 

202 Walnut Avenue, Cranford, NJ 07016

Call today for FREE consult on 
marketing and business plans.

Renna Media offers a full  
range of marketing services,  
in print and online, hyper- 
local to regional, for every  
budget and market size. 

NEWSPAPER ADVERTS 
We mail 160,000 newspapers  

to every home and business in  
24 towns. You can advertise  

in any number of towns.  
Ads start at $60. 

FULL COLOR PRINTING 
We print flyers and menus,  

full color, two sided,  
on coated stock for only 

$45 per thousand. 

DIRECT MAIL 
Insert your flyer into the  

newspapers and get it mailed  
to every home and business for  
$60 per thousand and as low as  

$30 per thousand for higher 
quantities. 

ONLINE MARKETING 
Online ads and press releases  
designed and placed to drive  

traffic to your website and get  
your phone ringing. 

SOCIAL MEDIA 
We can design and/or manage  
your social media campaign  

from passive to aggressive plans  
customized to work within  

your budget. 

WEBSITE AND 
SEO SERVICES 

Start with an audit/analysis  
of your website giving you a  
report and recommendations  

for $250. 
 

It is highly recommended to  
have a marketing plan and  

budget before spending.   

CALL JOE RENNA FOR A  
FREE CONSULTATION. 

908-447-1295

Marketing 
Toolbox
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Dedicated To Helping Veterans 
And Their Families Live Better Lives 
If you are a veteran, or family member,  
in need of assistance or comradeship,  

please contact us at NJVN1775@gmail.com 
or call 973-332-1556.  

Visit online at NJVN.org  
for more information about our services,  

and ways you can make a difference  
in a heroes life.

FLYERS 

$45 
PER 1,000

MENUS 

$85 
PER 1,000

• GET UNLIMITED CLICKS 
An alternative to expensive pay-per-click programs 

• FREE AD DESIGN AND COPYWRITING 
Advertising webpage includes many features 
including write-up, images, video, Google map, etc. 

• POSTS ARE SHARED THROUGH SOCIAL MEDIA 
Posts shared on multiple Facebook pages and twitter. 

• PAID SEARCH ENGINE PROMOTIONS 
Posts are promoted by industry, key words and location. 

• TRACKABLE RESULTS 
All ads include a live view counter.

Joe Renna at 908-447-1295 
email: JoeRenna@RennaMedia.com

Joe Renna at 908-447-1295 
email: JoeRenna@RennaMedia.com

ONLINE ADS & PRESS RELEASES 
DRIVE LOCAL TRAFFIC TO YOUR WEBSITE $10 

PER POST 
Block of 20 for $200 

Single poay is $20

Full Color Flyers and Menus Printed and Mailed  
to Every Home and Business in Town!
MENUS - PRINTING - $50 PER THOUSAND 
Rate is for quantities of 25,000 or more.  
For quantities less than 25,000 cost is $68 per thousand. 
11"x17" / Full color /2 sided / 60lb gloss coated stock /  
Includes folding (quarter fold or tri-fold, with or without coupons tab) 

FLYERS - $35 PER THOUSAND 
8.5" x 11" / Full color / 2 sided / 60lb gloss coated stock /  
Tri-fold add $10 per thousand 

INSERTED AND MAILED TO EVERY HOME AND BUSINESS 
$60 per thousand. (as low as $30 per thousand depending on quanttiy.)

100-YEAR-OLD WWII VETERAN HONORED
County of Morris 

Gerald “Gerry” Gemian, a World War II 
veteran who turned 100 years old this past 
summer, was honored on October 12 by the 
Morris County Board of County Commissioners 
at a celebration organized by more than two 
dozen friends and fellow veterans at the 
Montville Memorial VFW Post 5481. 

Commissioner Thomas Mastrangelo presented 
the veteran with a special Morris County 
“Resolution of Honor” that recognized not only 
his 100th Birthday on August 25, but also his 
military service to the people of the United 
States. 

“Thank you. Thank you very much. I’m 
honored,” Mr. Gemian said, as the group sat 
down to a luncheon hosted by the Commissioner. 

“We need to thank you, Gerry. We need to 
thank you and your entire generation for the 

sacrifices you made in defense of our nation,” 
said Commissioner Mastrangelo. “On behalf of 
the County Board of Commissioners, I present 
you with this resolution.” 

Mr. Gemian was joined by his son, Gary 
Gemian, a Lincoln Park councilman. The group 
of friends and fellow veterans also posed for 
photos next to a tank outside the VFW Hall. 

Mr. Gemian enlisted in the U.S. Army in 1942 
and served in WWII as a combat radio operator, 
Staff Sergeant Technician 3rd Grade in the 
Central Pacific theater from 1942 to 1945 with 
the Joint Assault Signal Company. He was 
attached to the 7th, 27th and 81st U.S. Army 
Divisions, as well as with the 1st, 2nd and 4th 
U.S. Marine Divisions during his tours against 
Japanese forces, which included the Marshall 
Islands Campaign and the invasions of both the 
Kwajalein and Eniwetok Atoll Groups. 

Photos by County of Morris

(above) Many of Mr. Gemian’s fellow veterans and friends joined him as Commissioner 
Mastrangelo presented the Morris County "Resolution of Honor."

It was some of the bloodiest and deadliest 
episodes of the entire war, and Mr. Gemian’s 
service included landings in the Mariana Islands 
and Palau Islands during the “Island Hopping” 
campaign of Admiral Chester William Nimitz, 
Commander in Chief of the Pacific Ocean Areas. 
But Mr. Gemian managed to survive without 
being wounded. 

When asked by a CBS News reporter this 
summer about his longevity and never being 
wounded, despite multiple battles, Mr. Gemian 
said: “One thing that always sustained me is: 
keep going, keep going. No matter what happens, 
or what the hell happened, I always managed to 
move somehow or another.” 

While transitioning out of military service, Mr. 
Gemian married his wife, Liz, and the couple 
moved in 1977 to Montville, where she later 
passed in 2021 at the age of 98. Mr. Gemian 
worked in the defense industry after the war, 
establishing a career at Curtis-Wright 
Corporation and ITT Avionics in contract 
administration. 

The Board of County Commissioners' 
“Resolution of Honor” declared that Mr. 
Gemian’s words about “keep going” should serve 
as an inspiration to us all. The resolution also said 
he must be congratulated on his longevity, 
commended for his distinguished military service 
and blessed with continued long life and 
happiness.

(above) Commissioner Mastrangelo talks to the 
gathering of veterans and friends after 

presenting Mr. Gemian (center) with a Morris 
County "Resolution of Honor."
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